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General body meeting:22/08/2023 

The  general body meeting for the academic year 2023-24 was held on 22 August 2023 with a 

prayer. Sri Sobin Varghese , Assistant Professor, P G Dept. of Commerce, the PTA Secretary 

welcomed the gathering. This was followed by the Presidential Address by Sri.Shaji Thaddeus , 

Principal in Charge, NMSM Govt. College Kalpetta , Wayanad. In his speech he stressed on the 

impact of technology in the life of children and the impact of mobile phones and internet on the 

future of children. This was followed by the Vice Principal’s address and the annual report was 

read out by the PTA secretary, Dr. Sri Sobin Varghese . Sri. Subramanian P G, The PTA Parent 

Vice President offered felicitations. Dr. Baiju K B  Assistant Professor,  Dept. of Computer 

Science, who gave an enlightening speech and effective parenting through motivated videos in his 

felicitations speech. Sri. Pradeeshan K P, The PTA Vice President and executive committee 

member of the PTA proposed the vote of thanks. After refreshment the parents were directed to 

the different classes where they met the teachers and discussed the progress of their wards. 

The following members were selected to the PTA  Executive Committee. 

1. Dr. Subin P Joseph 

   (President and Principal) 

2. Shri. Rajith M R 



    (Secretary) 

 

 

3. Shri. Pradeesan K P 

    (Vice-President) 

4. Shri.Rasheed V M 

5. Shri. Sunil Kumar K 

6. Smt. Rahila Asharaf 

7. Shri. Sukumaran 

8. Dr. Baiju K P 

9. Dr. Smitha E K 

10.Shri. Sudheesh V S 

11.Shri. Sobin Varghese m V 

Meeting of the newly elected representatives: 22/08/2023  

A meeting of the elected representatives of the PTA office bearers of the college was held on 22nd 

August 2023 at 2 pm. The meeting began with a silent prayer. Shri. Rajith M R , PTA secretary 

welcomed the gathering.  This was followed by the Presidential Address by Sri.Shaji Thaddeus , 

Principal in Charge explained the functioning of PTA and its role in the welfare of the stakeholders 

and also explained about the work to be done in the college at present. Shri. Pradeesan K P PTA 

Vice-President  offered felicitation. The meeting concluded with a vote of thanks by Shri. 

Sudheesh V S, PTA Executive committee member. 

 



Activity Report of the N.M.S.M. Govt. College Kalpatta, 

Parents Teacher Association (PTA) from June 1, 2023 to 

May 31, 2024: 

The Parent-Teacher Association (PTA) of NMSM Government College, Kalpetta, Wayanad, is 

delighted to present the Annual Report for the academic year 2023-2024. This report highlights 

the collective efforts and achievements of the PTA, faculty, students, and the wider college 

community in fostering an enriching academic environment and supporting the overall 

development of our students. 

Overview of College Activities 

UG Cable Work 

This year, we successfully completed the installation of a modern UG (Underground) cable system. 

This upgrade has significantly improved the electrical infrastructure across the campus, ensuring 

a stable and reliable power supply essential for all academic and extracurricular activities. 

CCTV Network Installation 

In our commitment to enhancing campus security, the PTA supported the installation of a 

comprehensive CCTV network. Strategically placed cameras throughout the campus now provide 

24/7 surveillance, ensuring a safer environment for students, staff, and visitors. 

Campus Cleaning Initiatives 

We launched several campus cleaning drives in collaboration with student volunteers. These 

initiatives not only beautified the college grounds but also fostered a sense of community and 

responsibility among students. Regular cleaning schedules have been established to maintain a 

clean and healthy campus environment. 

Media Studio Renovation 

The PTA provided substantial financial assistance for the renovation of the media studio. This 

state-of-the-art facility now boasts modern equipment and an updated layout, enhancing the 

learning experience for students in the Journalism and Mass Communication Department. 

 

 

 



College Garden Maintenance 

Our college garden received significant attention this year. With the PTA’s support, we were able 
to enhance the landscaping, add new plant varieties, and improve the overall aesthetic appeal of 

the garden. This space now serves as a serene environment for relaxation and study. 

Common IT Facilitation Centre 

A major milestone this year was the reopening of the Common IT Facilitation Centre with lab 

assistant. This facility provides students with access to computers and high-speed internet, 

essential for research and academic work. The centre has been a valuable resource for students, 

particularly those without personal access to digital tools. 

Support for Sports Students 

In recognition of our sports students' dedication and achievements, the PTA provided additional 

care and support, including enhanced training facilities, nutritional guidance, and financial 

assistance for participation in competitions. The PTA also organized a reception to honor the 

college's fencing team, which had won a prize in a university competition. This support has been 

instrumental in fostering our athletes' growth and success. 

College Union and Cultural Events 

The PTA was proud to support the College Union's activities, including the inauguration, Fine Arts 

Day, and College Day celebrations. Financial assistance was provided to ensure these events were 

vibrant and memorable, showcasing the diverse talents of our student body. 

New Internet Connection for the New Block and Language Department  

Recognizing the growing importance of digital connectivity in education, the PTA funded the 

installation of a new internet connection for the newly constructed block and the language 

department. This upgrade provides high-speed internet access, facilitating enhanced learning 

experiences through online resources and digital tools. It ensures that both students and staff in 

these areas have reliable internet access for research, learning management systems, and other 

educational activities. 

Electrification Work at the Language Lab and Orice Lab Maintenance 

To further support the language department, the PTA financed comprehensive electrification work 

at the language lab. This project included the installation of new electrical outlets, improved 

lighting, and other necessary electrical infrastructure to support modern teaching aids and 

technology used in language learning. This investment has created a more conducive and 

technologically equipped environment for students to immerse themselves in their language 

studies. 

 



Another work of the College PTA this year has been towards the maintenance of the Orice Lab. 

This state-of-the-art facility is essential for our students' hands-on learning in various scientific 

disciplines. The PTA allocated funds to cover the recurring expenses for the upkeep of this lab, 

ensuring that all equipment remains in optimal working condition and that the lab continues to 

meet the highest safety and educational standards. 

Petitions and Demands 

The Parent-Teacher Association (PTA) of our college has been actively advocating for a range of 

improvements to enhance the campus and address the needs of students and staff. Recently, they 

submitted several significant petitions to both the Govt. of Kerala and local government bodies. 

Among their requests are critical infrastructure upgrades, including the renovation of the college 

canteen and the establishment of a new ladies' hostel to better accommodate our female students. 

They have also highlighted the necessity for improved connectivity through the enhancement of 

the college's network infrastructure. Additionally, they have brought to light the pressing issue of 

transport difficulties by urging the Kalpetta Municipal Secretary to address the challenges related 

to the college road. These comprehensive demands underscore the PTA's commitment to fostering 

a supportive and conducive learning environment for the entire college community. 

Other Activities:  

The PTA installed CCTV cameras and conducted timely maintenance of cameras, computers, 

printers, and UPS systems in various departments and offices. They also covered expenses such 

as electricity bills, telephone bills, and affiliation fees to the university by utilizing the PTA fund. 

A merit day was organized in the college  

While Kerala is becoming a knowledge society on the one hand, on the other hand, a section of 

people who are turning their backs on the changes and are infatuated with superstitions are holding 

it back, said former Deputy Director of the College Education Department.  Balan K.. Kalpatta 

N.M.S.M.  He was speaking at the inauguration of the "Merit Day" organized at Govt College  on 

20/02/2024. University rank winners and medalists in national, inter-university and inter-

university artistic competitions were honoured on the occasion.    Principal Dr.  Subin P.  Joseph 

presided.  Vice Principal Dr.  Rajimol MS, PTA  Vice President Pradeesan KP, Secretary Rajit 

MR.  Teachers Shaji Thaddeus, Varghese Antony, Sudheesh VS, Senior Superintendent Siju CM 

and College Union Chairman Mohammad Safwan spoke. 

The 2023-2024 academic year has been one of growth, achievement, and community spirit. The 

PTA is proud of the strides we have made together and looks forward to continuing our mission 

of supporting and enriching the lives of our students. Together, we will strive to make NMSM 

Government College, Kalpetta, a beacon of excellence in education and community engagement. 
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31/03/2024                                                                           RAJITH MR      

                                                                                             PTA Secretary 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU 
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